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NEWSLETTER 3 OCTOBER 2011. 
 

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 
       

1.  
 

 
2. President’s 
Day – Fred and 
Ella Fortescue 
Fours 
 

 
3 Greens Closed  

 
4. Drawn Mixed 
Pairs 

 
5. Poker Night 

 
6. Pennant 
Practice 
 

 
7. 

 
8. Pennant 
Practice 
Men’s State 
Triples 

 
9. Men’s State 
Triples 
 

 
10. Greens 
Closed 
Men’s State 
Triples 

 
11. Drawn Mixed 
Pairs 

 
12. Poker Night 

 
13. Pennant 
Practice 
 

 
14. Friday Lunch 

 
15. Pennant 
Practice 
 

 
16. 
 

 
17. Greens 
Closed 

 
18. Drawn Mixed 
Pairs 

 
19. Poker Night 

 
20. Pennant 
Practice 
 

 
21. Friday Night 
Dinner 

 
22. Pennant 
Practice 
Men’s State 
Fours 

 
23. Men’s State 
Fours. 
 

 
24. Greens 
Closed 
. Men’s State 
Fours 

 
25. Tues 
Pennants 1 
Drawn Mixed 
Pairs 

 
26. Poker Night 
Corporate Bowls 
Start 

 
27. Midweek 
Pennants 1 

 
28. Friday Lunch 

 
29. Stewart 
Davies 
Challenge 

 
30  

 
31. Greens 
Closed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS MONTH  
 

·  Drawn mixed pairs will continue this month on Tuesday and Thursday, it has been a great 
success and only costs $2 to play (less than a can of coke!). 

·  Wednesday nights are POKER NIGHTS at the Lions Den, commencing at 6pm, (and $10 for 
the night), with steak and hamburgers available, it is a great night! 

·  Friday lunches are on at midday, $15 ($12 for pensioners) will get you soup, roast with all the 
trimmings and a yummy dessert. Please book in advance to avoid missing out. 

·  We have a Friday night tea, book through Nicki or Fran, always great value and very tasty! 
·  Pennants commence Tuesdays and Midweek, practices have been arranged, see selectors 

boards for details. 
·  Corporate Bowls starts again on the 26th, get your team in now! 
·  The Stewart Davies Challenge is on the 29th with Bassendean playing Cambridge, Yokine and 

Kalamunda, can we take the Cup? Who will win the Boylan Rink of the Competition? 
 

LADIES SCROUNGERS:  
 

Kath Nicholls won the Ladies Scroungers today (20/09) from Val Murray. The score was tied 28 all 
after the alotted ends, which meant they had to play an extra end to find the champion. Despite 
sending down a wrong bias Kath managed to score 4, winning the event 32 to 28. Well done to all 
those who competed! 
 



GET INTO BOWLS DAY 11.09.2011  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whilst some members may have felt 
it would be a futile effort, we are 
very pleased to note that we have 
had four of those who attended 
become full bowling members… a 
sensational success! 
 
Thank you ALL who attended and 
helped. If I tried to mention all the 
names I would never get them all 
correct, however, YOU ALL know 
who was there and who dug deep… 
your are stars one and all! Basso is 
healthier for your efforts! 

On Sunday the 11th of September 
the club took part in Bowls WA’s 
“Get Into Bowls Day”, organised by 
Bob Lovelock (well done Bob and 
the Men’s Bowls Committee).. 
 
It commenced at 10am and was to 
conclude at 1pm. The day was well 
supported with over twenty club 
members attending to donate their 
‘expertise and skill’, along with 
members of the pubic who were 
interested in seeing what bowls 
was all about. 

The format was a morning game of fours, with two 
members playing with two novices, teaching them 
the game as we played. Danny Patterson organised 
the teams, and we got going by 1020am. 
 
It was followed by a hot roast beef and gravy rolls 
(thanks to Brad, Jenny, Ray and Danny  Patterson 
for their superb skills in the kitchen and Brian 
McGavigan for donating the meat. 
 
We then played the afternoon round (a real struggle 
with a stomach full of fantastic food!) 
At the completion we thanked all and sundry and 
enjoyed each others company. 
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HAVE YOUR SAY… WANT TO THANK SOMEONE, MAKE A SUGGES TION, HAVE AN OPINION JUST BUSTING TO GET OUT… 
EMAIL JAMES.DAVIES@IINET.NET.AU  AND IT WILL BE PUBLISHED ON OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.BAS SENDEANBC.COM.AU 



WHICH HAT WOULD YOU PREFER?  
 

  
 

I am considering getting new pennant hats, but am hoping to get an idea of preference, the hat will have 
Basso at the top and Lions below the embroidered image. White hat with light and dark green colours. 
 
THE GROUNDS COMMITTEE: 
The following people have been making a huge contribution week in, week out, beautifying the bowling 
club surrounds for the future benefit of all: 
 
Alf Hogg – brush trimmer extraordinary. 
Colin Irvine – rope entangler for shade cloth retention. 
Bob Lovelock – the best guy I’ve ever seen on speed – goes fast but gets nowhere. 
Margaret Patience – the rose garden professional 
Ronny Scanlon – the Butler 
Donny Weser – the” I’ll come on another day when no one else is around and weed” guy. 
Dave Twyford – whenever he has the time available he is there 
Mark  – has answered the call where others haven’t. 
Mike Hirst – helps when he is not driving little old ladies around in the bus. 
Also for mention is Grant Stokes for the donation of material for the new bases and poles for assistance 
poles from the greens. 
Mike Ryan will be working his butt off over the next week as we work to beautify the Guilford Rd strip that 
at this time is a jungle of weeds. He will also be donating the paint to paint this wall. 
 
PENNANTS 2011-2012 
In the upcoming season we will be fielding four teams in the men’s on a Saturday. Each team consists of 
four rinks of four players. A First, Third and two Fifth division teams. 
We will be fielding three men’s teams on a Thursday, a first, second and fourth division. Three rinks, of 
four players per team. 
 

WANT A GAME… THEN 
GET YOUR NAME ON THE PENANT PLAYER SHEET AS SOON AS  

POSSIBLE… 
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The ladies look to be fielding three teams on a Tuesday, a first and two thirds. Consisting of three rinks 
of four players and depending on numbers, in addition they will field one team on a Friday night and a 
Saturday afternoon. Get your names in and get ready to have a great summer! 
 

 
 
This event is a prestigious one, and has been used as the final hit out in selection for the top side. 
Stewart Davies' achievements are as follows: 

 

STEWART MAURICE DAVIES 
22 April 1955 - 3 April 2004 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
1985-86 Won Club Triples with Brian Katunarich and Keith Guelfi  

Won Club Fours with Graeme Brown, Jim Gupanis  and Keith Guelfi  
1988-89 Won Club Pairs with Rod White  

1989 Australian Indoor Singles (Runner-up) 
1990 W.A. State Side  

Member Scarborough Bowling Club until June 1993 
Member Floreat Bowling Club from June 1993 

1993-94 Won Club Singles 
Won Club Fours with Martin Rush, Ross Bond and Tony Walsh  

1994 State Side (1994-2001 inclusive) 138 games 
1995 Won Club Pool Championship Pairs 

1996-97 Won Club Singles 
1997 Won Club Pool Championship Singles 

1997-98 Won Club Singles 
Won Club Pairs with Keith Gillard 

Won Club Triples with Grant Murdoch and Ian Moir 
1998 Won State Singles 

Won Masters Singles – Sorrento and Victoria Park 
Won Masters Pairs with Lindsay Thorn 

Won Allan Eddy Trophy 
Commonwealth Games – Fours: Silver Medallist 

1998-99 Won Club Singles 
1999 Won Masters Singles – Sorrento 

Won Club Pool Championship Pairs with Mick McGann 
2003 Won State Pairs with Joe Mobilia 

Compiled by Dennis Katunarich and Steve Black  
 

SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS 

THE STEWART DAVIES CHALLENGE  29.10.2011 
 

In 2004 after seeking the family's permission, Bassendean Bowling Club began 
the Stewart Davies Memorial Challenge.  
 

Steve Black once described him as, 
'the only man I would choose to bowl for my life'.  
 

Included in this fours event are the Cambridge, Yokine, Kalamunda and 
Bassendean Bowling Clubs. Played in a round robin format with aggregate, as 
in pennants, the winning club receives the Stewart Davies Memorial trophy, and 
the leading rink on the day is also recognised with the Steve Boylan Rink 
Award. 
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